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Page 2: About you   

Are you responding as an individual or on behalf of an organisation?  

Individual  

 

Which of the following best describes you?  

Member of the public  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option please enter your name in the box below 
as you wish it to be published.  

I would like my response to be anonymous (the response may be published, but no name)  

 

Please select the category which best describes your organisation  

No Response  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option, please enter in the box below the name 
of your organisation as you wish it to be published.  

No Response  

 

Please provide a way in which we can contact you if there are queries regarding your response. Email is 
preferred but you can also provide a postal address or phone number. We will not publish these details.  

 
 

 

Page 8: Offensive behaviour at football (the section 1 offence)   

Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 

Comments: 

It is a law that serves no purpose other than to unnecessarily criminalise football fans. It is interpreted 



Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

extremely inconsistently by the courts. It is a law that sends people to jail for singing a song which might 
offend an imaginary victim, it has no place in a civilised society. 

 

Q2. In your view, what would be the advantages and disadvantages of repeal to: (a) the police and justice 
system, (b) football clubs and (c) football supporters?  

A) It would save Police and Courts time and expense as there are already laws to combat practically 
everything in the Act. 
 
B) It would have little effect on actual clubs. 
 
C) It would save fans the possibility of having their lives ruined by a criminal record for an "offence" for 
which their is no actual victim with a corporate or legal personality.  

 

 

Q3. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think needs to be done to reduce offensive behaviour at football matches (including, for example, by 
politicians, the police and the wider justice system, clubs, fans and other interested parties)?  

The Police could try the novel idea of actually arresting people who commit an actual crime rather than 
videoing them and letting further crimes then spending months of time and expense trying to hunt them 
down later. 
 
Politicians should have the decency to condemn football related violence and repugnant behaviour but 
seem to scared to upset sections of the electorate rather than speak the truth. 
 
Clubs need to engage with their own fans and take action against repugnant behaviour by sanction if 
necessary rather than condemn them in public but fawn over them in private.  

 

 

Page 11: Threatening communications (the section 6 offence)   

Q4. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 

Comments: 

Once again this part of the Act is inconsistently interpreted by the Courts to the point it's rendered little 
more than a bad joke. 

 

Q5. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think is the most appropriate way of tackling threatening communications while upholding freedom of 
expression (for example, use of other legislation)?  

Again laws which already exist cover the above.  
 

 

Page 13: Strict Liability   



Q6. Would you support measures to penalise football clubs for offensive behaviour by their fans? If so, 
should it be necessary to show that the club was at fault (for example, by failing to take reasonable steps 
to control fans' behaviour) - or should "strict liability" be applied?  

No 

Comments: 

All it needs is one agent provocateur to be successful and make a mockery of "strict liability". If the Police 
refuse to use their existing powers re offensive behaviour what seriously can you expect the Clubs to 
actually do that they are not presently doing? 

 

Page 14: Transitional arrangements   

Q7. What transitional arrangements do you think would need to be included in a Bill to repeal the 2012 
Act? (Possible options are set out in the consultation paper at page 24)  

Existing laws are sufficient for practically all offences under the Act.  
 

 

Page 15: Financial implications   

Q8. Taking account of both costs and potential savings, what financial impact would you expect the 
proposed Bill to have? Please provide any comments.  

Some reduction in cost 

Comments: 

Savings would be made in both time an expense of the Police and Courts. 

 

Page 16: Equalities   

Q9. What overall impact is the Bill likely to have on the following protected groups (under the Equality Act 
2010): race, disability, gender (including transgender), age, religion and belief, sexual orientation, marriage 
and civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity?  

Neutral (neither positive nor negative)  

 

Q10. In what ways could any negative impact of the Bill on any of these protected groups be minimised or 
avoided?  

I do not see anything in the Bill which would make a blind bit of difference as existing laws are more than 
adequate should this ridiculous piece of legislation be abolished.  

 

 



Page 18: General   

Q11. Have you any other comments to make on the proposed Bill or on the matters raised in the 
consultation document?  

Other than I hope this Bill is successful, no.  
 

 

Q12. Do you have any direct experience of the Act in practice that you would like to share?  

I have friends who were charged under it only for the charges to dropped months down the line causing 
them unnecessary worry, angst and a not inconsiderate amount of expense all for singing a song 12 
hours after and 200 miles away from a football match they had attended and without any member of the 
public making a complaint.  

 

 


